
AvL TECHNOLOGIES  
  130 Roberts St.   Asheville, NC 28801       ph  828.250.9950        fx  828.250.9938 

 
 
July 30, 2003 
 
 
Sylvia T. Lam 
Engineer, Systems Analysis Branch 
Federal Communications Commission 
International Bureau, Satellite Division 
Washington, DC 20554 

 

Re: AvL Technologies' application (SES-LIC-20030602-00727) and Special Temporary 
Authority (SES-STA-20030618-00862). 

 
Dear Ms. Lam: 
 
Pursuant to the requests contained in your letter to John W. Whetstone dated July 1, 
2003, AvL Technologies has decided to reduce the Points of Communications from 
ALSAT to the U.S. domestic satellites AMC 4, AMC 6, Telstar 6, Telstar 7, and Galaxy 
XR.  Accordingly, we are working with PanAmSat, Loral Skynet, and SES Americom to 
get the necessary frequency coordinations and affidavits. 
 
All of the listed satellite operators believe that it is there best interest to have AvL 
license our antennas for the purpose of doing demos for prospective customers, but 
have requested additional time to address the technical issues before providing the 
necessary affidavits.  Some of this additional time is due also to many key people being 
on vacation. 
 
AvL Technologies requests that additional time be given before our application is 
dismissed and the filling fees forfeited because of the somewhat non-standard nature of 
this license application and the additional time that is required to compile the requested 
information. 
 
Thank you for your continuing efforts in support of AvL Technologies. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
James L. Oliver 
President 
 


